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YAKKERBOO PARADE: 

On Sunday, 22nd April, the school once again participated in the Yakkerboo Parade and for all our 

combined efforts we won the prize for the overall ôChampion Floatõ, which was a terrific effort and a 

credit to Miss VP, Miss Italia, Mrs Miller and their team of helpers. A huge thank you must go to all the 

students who came along dressed up in their favourite Safari costumes and to all the staff who did 

likewise. Please take the time to view some of the terrific snapshots contained in the newsletter and on 

Facebook. A special thank you must go to Adam Semmens for providing the truck for the parade. A huge 

thankyou to all the parents that came along and supported the float. We truly are a ôCaring family 

School.õ. 

STUDENT TEACHERS: 

Over the next three weeks we will have Student Teachers at Cardinia Primary School in various 

classrooms across the school. Iõm sure you will join with me and the staff in welcoming these students as 

they experience their new, chosen career. Casey, Christina and Julieanne we trust you have a great time 

with us and enjoy your time at Cardinia Primary School. 

ANZAC MORNING AT KOOWEERUP: 

A big thankyou to everyone that got up early to represent Cardinia Primary School at the 

KooWeeRup ANZAC Ceremony. Well done to our School Leaders who carried a flag in the 

parade and represented our School by laying the wreath. Lest we forget.  

NAPLAN TESTING: 

Starting on Tuesday, 15th May all grade 3 and 5 students will be sitting the various National Tests in 

Numeracy, Reading, Spelling and Punctuation and Writing. It is important that all children sitting the 

tests attend on the 15th, 16th and 17th to complete these tests that run for 50 - 60 minutes, as they only 

have the Friday to make up any tests that they might have missed. 

The various NAPLAN Tests only provide a snapshot of any studentõs abilities on a given day and as such 

should be viewed in this light. Students need to give it their best effort on the day and that is all that we 

can ask. If you have any queries or concerns regarding NAPLAN, please donõt hesitate to contact your 

childõs teacher or myself. 

NEW POLICIES:  

The school has recently updated some of its operational policies.  The policies that have been updated 

are: 

āFirst Aid Policy  āMedication Management Policy   āAnaphylaxis Management Policy 

āAsthma Policy  āHead Lice Policy    āSun Smart Policy 

The updated policies are now all available on the schoolõs website under the ôAbout Usõ tab.  If you 

require a hard copy of any of these policies please see the Office. 

SCHOOL PHOTOS: 

Donõt forget to look your best on the 1st of May for our School Photos. Please to remember to wear School 

uniform. 

MOTHERõS DAY EVENTS: 

We have our Motherõs Day stall on Thursday the 3rd of May. We are very excited to be then having a 

Motherõs Day breakfast on Tuesday the 8th of May. It would be great if you could let class teachers know 

if you are attending this morning for an idea for catering purposes. It will be a gold coin donation for 

every Bacon and egg roll. While you are enjoying your breakfast, classrooms will be set up with studentõs 

best work for you to look at. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Mrs Trudie Esler (Acting Principal) 
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THE RESILIENCE PROJECT  

If you have seen the signs around the school announcing 
ôThe Resilience Project is Comingõ and would like to find 
out a little bit more about this exciting program, please 
take the time to look at the following links: 

https://vimeo.com/77479008 

This link is a video produced by The Resilience Project, 
which explains a little bit more about the program.  Please note that our sessions will be 
conducted by Martin, while it is Hugh that appears in this video. 

https://thenewdaily.com.au/sport/afl/2017/09/25/dustin -martin/   

This link is to an article where Richmond Footballer Dustin Martin talks about how he used 
The Resilience Project to assist him in achieving success last year. 

The above links will also be available on our Facebook page. 

ˣ˯˭˭˵ˮ˩ˣˡ˴˩˯ˮ 

PARENT CONTACT DETAILS 

If you change your phone number, email address or emergency contact details to please let the 

office know. We have recently tried to contact parents for various reasons, and not been able to 

do this! It is extremely important that the office has up-to-date information for our students and 

their families. 

WEEKLY EMAILS 

Donõt forget to check your email each week for information from class teachers about what 

students are learning. 

FACEBOOK 

The school has an official Facebook page. You can follow the page by clicking on the link  

https://fb.me/cardiniaps  

We will try to post updates and photos on here as often as possible. 

SCHOOL PHOTO ORDER FORM 

Order forms were sent home last week for our School Photos, which will be on Tuesday, 1st May. 

Each child will receive an order form with their unique code to enable parents 

to order online. If you wish to pay using cash, please return your order form 

(prior to the 1st May) and cash in an envelope to the school office. Please ensure 

the correct amount of cash is enclosed as change will not be available. 

Sibling order forms are available form the office. 

If you have any questions, please see Mrs A or Mrs Friend in the office. 
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ABSENCES 

If your child is absent from school, parents must inform the school of this in writing. This can be 

done via a note, an email or completing the slip at the Office. Phone calls will be made if an 

absence has not been reported to the school on the day of the absence. A follow up note or email 

will still be required to explain the absence. 

SECOND-HAND UNIFORM 

We have a surplus of second-hand uniforms at school. If you would like to have a look through 

the selection, please see our office staff. Items are $2/piece and can be paid in cash directly to 

the office. 

2019 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS 

If you have a Pre-School child who will begin Foundation at Cardinia Primary School in 2019, 

could you please visit the office now to ensure we have your childõs details? 

With so many new families, it is a huge job to keep track of all possible future Preps. You will 

need to provide the office with your current email address as well as your Pre-School childõs full 

name, date of birth and the name of the Kindergarten she/he currently attends. 

A 2019 enrolment form will then be given to you which need to be completed and returned to 

the office.  

Please see Trudie or Jodie if you have any questions regarding the 2019 Foundation Enrolment 

procedure. 

COLES ôSPORTS FOR SCHOOLSõ PROGRAM 

This promotion has now ended and all  Coles ôSports for Schoolsõ program 

vouchers must be delivered to the office by Friday, 20th April. This will allow 

the office time to return the vouchers to Coles and choose our prizes. Thank 

you to everyone who has supported our school and collected vouchers! 

BOOK PAYMENTS 

Thank you to all those families who have already paid for their 2018 school books. A reminder 

to those who havenõt, to please pay as soon as possible. If you need to arrange payment or would 

like to check if you have paid already, please see Mrs A in the office. 

BOOK CLUB NEWS 

The latest Book Club brochures have been received. Please make sure that any 
orders placed are received at the office by close of business Friday, 4th May.   
This will ensure that orders are placed with Scholastic by their due date and are 
delivered to the school quickly.  

The following notices have been sent home recently for events or excursions that are coming up.                  
If you need a copy, please see our office staff. 

ˡ˲  ˥˹˯  ˵˵  ˰˴  ˯ˤˡ˴˥˟ 
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WE WANT OUR STUDENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK 

We value our student voice as a means to improve student engagement, wellbeing and quality 
instruction. Because of this, we are conducting a survey to find out that your child thinks of our 
school. Students form Years 4ñ6 are invited to take part in an online survey that will take about 
20 minutes to complete. The survey will be completed during school hours. 

Every student will be provided with a unique login to complete the survey. The student login is 
an assigned identifier that may be used to link data for statistical and research purposes only. All 
responses are confidential and information will be made available to parents through school 
council and the annual report. 

If you would like more information, please speak to your childõs teacher or visit the website 
listed below. 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyat.aspx    

ˣ˯˯ˮ˷ˡ˲˲  lˣˡ˭  ˰˒ːˑ˘  

It is important that children arrive punctually at school, 5-10 minutes  
before bell time in the mornings so that their day can commence on time and in 
a casual manner.  

We all have mornings that can be crazy; however constant disruptions can    
affect not only your childõs learning but other students in the classroom.  

It is also a Departmental requirement that ALL students who are either arriving 
late or leaving school early be signed in or out, as the case may be, at the office.   

This year our Foundation to Grade 6 students will have the opportunity to go to Coonawarra 
Farm Resort from the 26thñ30th November. 

Expression of Interest forms have been sent out this week and 
these need to be returned with a non-refundable $50 deposit by 
Friday, 4th May to secure a place for your child. Places are 
limited, so get them in ASAP. If you have any questions, see 
Nicole Chidlow in the Grade 6 rooms.  

A copy of the Expression of Interest is also included on page 12 of this weekõs Newsletter. 

˲˥˭˩ˮˤ˥˲˳ 

There is a lot of lost property around again at the moment (especially jumpers and hats!) Please 

take a moment to look in lost property for anything that might be missing from your cupboard at 

home.  

Remember lost property is located behind the yellow doors opposite the office. 

ˬ˯˳  ˴˰˲˯˰˥˲˴˹ 

˳ˣ˨˯˯  ˬˢˡˮ˫˩ˮ˧ 

School banking day is Thursday! Students can hand in their school bank books to the office and 

they will be returned at the end of the day. 

If you are wanting further information about starting a bank account for your child, please see 

Mrs A or Mrs Friend in the office. 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyat.aspx
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Cardinia Primary School has had another successful Yakkerboo, winning the best overall 

float!!! 

It was wonderful seeing everyone all dressed up in their Jungle Safari outfits. There were 

many explorers and lots of animals!  

A big thank you to all of the students, parents and teachers who participated last Sunday for 

helping set up the float and showing your support on the day.  

A special thank you to all of the helpers in the Yakkerboo Committee and to Adam Semmens 
for driving and providing a truck. We couldnõt have done it without your help!  

Miss Van Parreren 
Grade 1VP Teacher 


